MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

DECEMBER 28, 2011
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville 

 
Charles Crawford, A-Saline Township

Township





Mayor David Gaffney, A-Bloomingdale 
Terry Bell, Vice-President, R-Salem          

Mayor John Geddis, A-Toronto
 
Township                                    


Terry Gooch, A-Knox Township  
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County


Gary Griffith, A-Bergholz        
Rich Brownlee, R-Bloomingdale



Charles Henry, A-Ross Township
Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township    


Joe Kmatz, A-Springfield Township
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville          

Jon Sperry, A-Stratton         
Mayor Michele Dulesky, R-Dillonvale 


Denny Taylor, A-New Alexandria
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County  


                         
Frank Litva, R-Warren Township        


GUESTS    
Robert Nottingham, R-Cross Creek Township

Jack Cera, State Representative
Sgt. James Papp, R-Yorkville                   

Brad Kurtz, Dillonvale                
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County     

      
Ron Gower, Bergholz            
Matt Parise, R-Wintersville        



Chris Mader 
Dean Richards, R-Wells Township          

Mike Dulak, City of Steubenville     
Judy Ruckman, R-Mingo Junction           

Ed Looman, Progress Alliance
 


Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville      


                           

Ken Stanley, R-Irondale                


STAFF
Dan Stone, R-Springfield Township  


Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director       

Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond      


Richard Fender, Planner
Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township


Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant
Dean Connors, A-Rayland                  
   

OPENING OF MEETING:
President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence after which the membership recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

President Fabian welcomed Jack Cera, State Representative to the meeting and the Mayor of Dillonvale, Mayor Dulesky.

ROLL CALL:
Vice President Bell called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 16, 2011 MEETING








A motion was made by Mrs. Ruckman to accept the minutes of the November 16,  2011 meeting; seconded by Mr. Sperry; motion passed unanimously. 

COMMUNICATIONS – Vice President Bell told the townships there are still a couple of townships who are not registered with ODNR to receive permits when they are going to drill in your township.  He explained when ODNR does send a permit they are going to drill in your township, there is no real time frame.  He urged everyone to register through the Ohio Utilities Protection Service and you will receive emails instantly of when they are going to be drilling.
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DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Director Mucci stated everyone should have a copy of his Directors report and he was just going to touch on a couple of items so everyone could eat. 

Director Mucci reported today was the deadline for the RFQ for the Housing Specialist under our Home Repair Program.  He will review the submissions and forward the recommendation to the Executive Board to enter into a contract.  Also, tomorrow morning at 10:30 a.m. at the Commissioners office we will have the opening of the RFQ’s for the 2012-2013 CHIP Program.


He reported he will be attending a CDBG Implementation Workshop on January 18 in Columbus from 9:00-4:00.

PLANNERS REPORT


Mr. Fender reported he had been working on a Clean Ohio Assistance Fund Grant for the Standard Carbon property in Wintersville.

He received information from the State if a driller wants to drill in a floodplain they will need to get their permits from the State, not Regional Planning.

He will be attending the next Trails and Greenways meeting on January 12th.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported the receipts at the end of November in the Regional Planning account were $166,303.62 and the disbursements were $148,877.39 which left a balance of $ 17,426.23.  

Director Mucci added this report is for the Regional Planning Account only.  Through the Regional Planning office this past year we would have funneled about $1.8 million dollars.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be January 25, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers. 

ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Gaffney moved that the meeting be adjourned; seconded by Mr. Stone; motion carried

unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

